

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

October 14, 2012

Councilman Jack Evans Council of the District of Columbia The Wilson Building 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20004 jackevans@dccouncil.us

RE: Visitor Parking Pass

Dear Councilman Evans,

At its regular meeting on October 10, 2012, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With eight of the nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (8-0):

Whereas ANC 2B hosted a community parking forum on October 2, 2012, attended by community members and representatives from the Department of Transportation (DDOT); and

Whereas Council Member Jack Evans has requested the ANC's recommendation on whether to include part or all of ANC 2B in the existing Visitor Parking Pass (VPP) program; and

Whereas DDOT officials explained that the VPP program is undergoing modifications which may include a new online system within the next several months; and

Whereas residents may currently apply for and receive visitor parking permits 24 hours a day at the police station DDOT permit consoles, among other means; and

Whereas the ANC is unsure of the potential unintended negative effects of joining the VPP program in its current form;

Therefore be it resolved that the ANC recommends currently that ANC 2B **not** be added to the existing VPP program.

Be it further resolved that the ANC will continue to monitor the changes to the VPP program and other parking issues and remains open to revisiting this issue in the future.

Commissioners Mike Feldstein (mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net) and Will Stephens (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net) are the Commission's representative in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William F. Highens

cc:

ahuff@dccouncil.us